
The official opening of the Kutná Hora Education Facility was marked by a ceremonial ribbon 
cutting. 

On March 12, 2024, in the presence of prominent officials and distinguished guests from the Embassy 
of the Kingdom of Norway in Prague, the Ministry of the Interior of the Czech Republic, the Ministry of 
Finance of the Czech Republic and the Police of the Czech Republic, the Kutná Hora Training Centre 
was officially opened with a ribbon cutting ceremony. 

This act, led by First Deputy Prime Minister and Minister of the Interior Vít Rakušan, Police President 
Lt. Gen. Martin Vondrášek, and Chargé d’Affaires of the Kingdom of Norway in Prague Per Øystein 
Vatne, symbolically concluded the revitalization of the former Žižkov military barracks into a modern 
police training centre. 

The predefined PDP2 project titled "Modernization of the police training centre" was implemented under 
the Internal Affairs Program, Program Area 20, i.e. International Police Cooperation and the Fight 
against Crime, funded by Norway Grants for the period 2014-2021. The ultimate beneficiary of this 
project is the Police Presidium of the Czech Republic, specifically the Police Education and Service 
Training Department. 

Three reconstructed buildings (a multipurpose conference hall, a training and accommodation building) 
and an outdoor training polygon will provide the necessary conditions for training police officers, police 
instructors and trainers, as well as for hosting conferences, including international ones. The entrance 
gatehouse has also been newly reconstructed, a new parking lot has been built, and new greenery has 
been landscaped and planted in the area. 

In addition to police officers, civilian employees of the Police of the Czech Republic and the Ministry of 
the Interior of the Czech Republic will also be trained here, and the facilities will also be used by the 
professional public from state administration bodies, non-governmental organizations, and academic 
institutions. 


